[image: ]UTAH ALLIANCE OF CONCURRENT ENROLLMENT PARTNERSHIPS
Focus Group Meeting Agenda


Wednesday, November 6, 2019

1. Public Ed. Co-Chair Position

· Position will need to be re-assigned/elected at the next UACEP Meeting

2. Restructure of UACEP as a Non-Profit Organization

· We need to find out what it takes; time and money required to form a non-profit organization as well as ongoing reporting.
· Find out if serving on a non-profit would allow us to interact with representatives in a way that we are not able to currently engage as state employees.

3. Organizational Restructure and Adjustment of Bylaws

· We need to create a new purpose statement before we look at restructuring bylaws

4. Meeting Format and Frequency

· Everyone liked the idea of quarterly meeting as long as we can make them relevant and worth our time. The idea of focusing meetings on troubleshooting global problems collaboratively and sharing best practices. 
· Consider experimenting meeting with the following meeting formats: webinar, in-person meeting, and conference style. Possibly alternate between those formats with two in-person meetings per year and two webinar meetings. 
· We will schedule a conference followed by a meeting in March and then as a larger group decided on the dates and formats for the other quarterly meetings.


5. Website

· As we re-structure the bylaws and organization look at having a committee that is over the website; communications committee or membership committee.

6. Listserv Management

· Kevin Shanley suggested using USU’s listserv system. He is going to compare our current system with USU’s and see which one is easier to manage.
· If Shanley were to leave USU, the listserv will persist, and they can assign external users who are not USU employees as managers of that listserv. 
· Look into having an individual or committee that oversees the management of the listserv.



7. Other Items for Discussion

· Think about what are members getting for their dues; event recordings, meeting minutes, access to the listserv, etc., so that there is value in purchasing UACEP membership
· We should considered data collection and sharing within the organization not just USHE and USBE data but other data we are collecting as practioners. 
· On November 22 we will host an all-day event for the focus group to work on a proposed purpose and bylaws that we will present to the broader organization for feedback in March. We will use NACEPs bylaws as a guide.
· Brandon will look into dates our conference/meeting in March. The group prefers Wednesday – Thursday as the date for the event.
· Brandon send notes to Holly to add her notes and she will send those out to the group.

Discussion with Attorney: 
Resource: https://utahnonprofits.org/business-marketplace

Bruce L. Olson at RayQuinney & Nebeker (801) 323-3350 OR Chris Nelson (801) 323-3305

1. He strongly recommended we get organized ASAP. Right now with no formal organization we are at risk. For example, if we were to bring in a speaker and something happened to that individual, or if we had an event and something happened, we could get in serious trouble and end up having to dissolve our financial assets and potentially worse.
2. If we organize as a Utah Non-Profit that is not tax exempt we can be set up and running in about two weeks and the cost would be around $1500.
3. If we organize as a 501C3 the cost is around $5-7000 and takes several months. The benefit of a 501C3 is that donors are able to write off their donations.
4. His soft recommendation was as a Utah Non-Profit based on the fact that all we do is collect membership dues and our holdings are very small. 
5. There really isn’t a significant compelling reason why we would need to be tax exempt at this point.
6. He said that hiring an accounting to help with our book set up would probably cost around $1500 as well and he would recommend one that would be good to work with given our size and budget. 

Brooke Ashton at Mountain West Law 801-328-0266 or (385) 715-6409

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Cost is $1995 to file 501C3 and then we have to cover $500 in filing fees.


Discussion with Tim Sheehan, VP of Government Relations at SLCC

UACEP would be walking very dangerous ground if we incorporated as a non-profit organization to engaged in any sort of political advocacy because of the fact that the members of the organization are all state employees.

As long as we don’t engage in any sort of political advocacy practices, we should be on safe ground incorporating. However, before we do that we would want to:

1. Solidify our purpose and bylaws, and ensure the bylaws address that the organization will not be involved in advocacy and how funds will be collected and used.
1. Investigate how other state employee run associations are organized such as counselor or teacher associations and see if an association structure would be better for UACEP.
1. Draft up a rationale as to why a non-profit organization would be the best route for UACEP, over any other options. For example, why do we need a non-profit when counselors or teachers across the state who meet together do not. One way we are unique is that we bring together higher ed, public ed, USHE, and USBE and are a sub-chapter of NACEP.
1. Send the above documentation to each institutions legal council through the proper channels to ensure that we have the support of both higher and public ed legal councils. If they are OK with it, they we are on safe ground incorporating. 

Finally, while UACEP as an organization or it’s members cannot participate in political advocacy, if UACEP identifies common challenges that we collectively agree on and that we all feel need to be addressed in state law, each CE Director and District Representative can push the issue to the government relations representatives at their institution (for SLCC that would be our VP of Government Relations), and that individual would consult with their peers at the other institutions to see if that is something they want to prioritize and address collectively as a group. 

Additionally, one point that was made, is that if we did invite a representative to participate in our organization, there could be negative consequences. At times individuals or organizations advocate one thing, but the representative, because of their opinion, may see things in a vastly different way and may elect to go in a completely opposite direction which could result in legislation with negative consequences. 
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